
UNIFORM DRESS CODE 

 
 

The following Dress Code is being implemented in support of our continued 

commitment to high standards. 

 

UNIFORM LISTS 

 

Autumn (First half) 

Boys will wear full uniform, including ties. 

Girls can choose to wear summer dresses or winter uniform, depending on the 

weather. 

 

Autumn Term (Second half) 

Winter uniform is to be worn by all pupils. 

 

Spring Term 

Winter uniform is to be worn by all pupils. 

 

Summer Term 

Summer uniform is to be worn by all pupils. 

Boys will wear full uniform, including ties, unless the Headmaster permits open 

collars on hot days. 

 

UNIFORM REQUIREMENTS 

 

• Pupils are to wear blazers when they arrive and leave school every day. An 

exception may be made in the event of hot weather in the summer term, 

and this will be announced by the Headmaster. 

 

• Hoodies are not permitted around school and are not to be worn in place of 

a jumper and or blazer. 

 

• Trainers, including black trainer-style shoes, are not permitted around 

school. Trainers will be left in the ‘shoe room’ and worn only at break 

times.  

 

• Hair must be off the face at all times and long hair (below the collar), must 

be tied back with a plain navy or black hair-tie. Hair must be neat in 

appearance and must not appear to be attention seeking. Bleaches or dyes 

that are in blatant contrast to a pupil’s natural hair colour are not 

permitted. 

 

• No make up, nail polish, acrylic nails or body adornments are permitted.  



 

• No jewellery is permitted, with the exception of one pair of stud earrings 

which may be required to be removed for sport. Pupils may wear a 

religious symbol worn on a simple chain and kept inside clothing. 

 

BOARDING HOUSE DRESS-CODE 

Home clothes can reflect individual personalities but must be appropriate to the 

school environment.  Outfits should allow for movement and comfort and 

maintain age-appropriate modesty (e.g. no high-cut shorts and no tops which 

allow a bare midriff). 

 

NON-UNIFORM DRESS CODE FOR SCHOOL TRIPS  

Home clothes, when permitted on day and residential trips, must be appropriate 

to the environment and purpose of the trip.  Outfits should allow for movement 

and comfort and maintain age-appropriate modesty (e.g. no high-cut shorts and 

no tops which allow a bare midriff). 

 

 

Additional queries about the dress code should go to the Senior Tutors: Mr Clarke 

& Miss Ewins 
 


